The final issue of the
1983-84 vear is "going to press’,
and it's summer wvacation for the
aditors oFf THLA News. It has
been an interesting, someLimes
frustrating, and always a learn-
ing process Tor both of us, and
this experience should certainly
help in the production of next
year's newsletters.

lte received a lot of co-
gperation from the Executive and
much encouragement fram the in-
terest shown Dy members, even
when some of you were comnlain-
ing that you hadn't received
your issues on time! e hope
that by changing the membershio
vear the problems encountered
regarding mailing labels and
addresses will be alleviated,
i not completely solved; please
try to send in your renewals as
soon as nossibie. If they are
not received by the deadline
date of June 2%, we car't
guarantee that you wiili get
future mailings in time for
those important events. So
check this issue for details;
‘he ranswal form is enclosed.

Finally. a plea for help.
Because the Association has
expanded so much within the
last couple of years, production
and mailing of the MNews has
really become a much heavier
task. Consequently we are in
need of another volunteer to
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join the Newsletter team. Any-
one interested would be warmly
welcomed. Just call Mary Boite
or tva Gulbinowicz.

Have a good summer - it
should warm up sometime. And
fea]l fTrea to send in items during
the coming months, for inclusion
in the Fall issue of the News.
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear THLA Members.,

Another year has flown by
and my term as President is over.
It has been a oroductive year for
aur group albeit a busy one. The
UNYOC and CHLA conferences have
creatad a group of experienced
conference organizers and planners.
This is a resource our group will
benefit from in years to come.

The Union List is a reality
and is taking advantage of tech-
nolegy. Future updates should be
lass painful and verwv quick thanks
to the hard work of Susan Murray
and her Committee. The end product
warranted the wait especially since
we were able to oroduce the Tist at
a comparatively Tow cost.

Our new Constitution nas also




generated interest beyond the
chapter botndaries. The newly
formed Montreal chapter as well
as the (ttawa chapter have asked
for copies. Being used as an
example is perhaps the best
compliment. To Sandra, Claire
and Eljzabeth - all your hard
work is being noticed.

At the February Board meet-
ing I was struck by a few facts.
We are probably the largest CHLA
chapter and very active. Our
meetings are well attended and
we have a large cross-section
of members. Geographically we
are fortunate to draw on many
national resource groups such
as UTLAS, universities, and
community colleges. Yet some-
how the camaraderie has not
been displaced and you always
meet someone you know at the
meetings. ;

Members have made suggest-
ions about alternate meeting
dates and asked what happened
to our Resource file on Computer
Searching Terminals. The latter
is alive and well and waiting
for updates. Anyone wanting to
consult the file will find more
information in the newsletter.

- I would 1ike to express

§ our collective thanks to the
outgoing Executive Members,

! especially Margaret Robins who
has continued the dedication

to duty established by Irene
Jeryn. She kept us financially
up-to-date and solvent as well
as providing practical counsel.
Carol Morrison has also been

a mainstay at our meetings and
could always be counted upon

to take on extra duties and
special projects.
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To the incoming Executive
I wish you good luck and know
you will continue to receive the
support and help of the members.

Another large and anonymous
group which has given a great
deal of assistance to THLA is
those who have helped out members
at work by answering telephones,
typing reports and memos, stuffing
envelopes and holding the fort
while some association business
was being transacted. Thank you
all for your help; it was greatly
appreciated.

In conclusion I would like
to thank everyone for their sup-
port during the last two years.
It has been a privilege to serws
as your President-Elect and as
President. Ewven though I am now
"retired" for a Tew years from
active library work, my experience
and association with THLA have
been very important to me. I hope
to continue seeing you at our meet-
ings as well as at CHLA in June.

Have a safe and happy summer.

Sincerely,

ﬂﬁ.ﬂ?;(LAévéjﬁﬁlJ
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MARCH 20 MEETING, BOYS AMD GIRLS
HOUSE, 40 St. George St., Toronto

Boys and Girls House was the
perfect setting for the March 20
Meeting, being the headquarters
of Camilla Gryski, the evening's
speaker. For those THLA Members
who were interested there was
time enough to browse the excel-
lent children's collection.

Camilla gave a succinct
overview of the history of pa-
tient library services at The
Hospital for Sick Children, punc-
tuating her comments with Tively
anecdotes from past annual reports
and her own experiences. She
described in detail the physical
and ethical obstacles that are
inherent in the task of providing
service to a vast and fluctuating
patient body whose ages range
from infant to young adults. She
used a variety of puppets and her
ever-at-hand loop of string to
demonstrate the techniques which
enable her to break through the
defences of so many insecure and
understandably reticent patient
library users. Her enthusiasm
was infectious and by the end
of the evening she had managed
to teach even the most uncoordi-
nated (i.e. me!) of ner audience
to make a simple string broom or
palm tree, depending upon which
way the siring was held.

Camilla also described very
briefly some of the work that
went into producing Cats Cradle.
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A sequel is now planned and will
undoubtedly meet with the success
of the first book which sold some
5,000 copies in the six-week per-
iod preceding Christmas 1983 -
definitely a Canadian bestseller.
Those of us who enjoyed enormously
her presentation cannot help but
wish her well in her second pub-
lishing project.

Undoubtedly Camilla, as much
as anyone present, was in need of
coffee by the end of her talk and
thanks to Nancy Young we were able
to oblige. (The evening had got
off to a bad start with the dis-
covery that there wasn't an urn
on the premises, but Nancy and U.
of T. came to the rescue}. Many
thanks also to Elizabeth Uleryk
who had baked batches upon batches
of marvellous cookies.

MAY 7, 1984 ANNUAL DINMER MEETING,
SUTTON PLACE HOTEL

THLA's 1983-84 year culmina-
ted in the Dinner Meeting that was
held at the Sutlon Flace Hotel.

My thanks. on behalf of all who
attended, will be sent to the Ca-
tering Manager, Mr. Max Willi, for
exceptionally good food and polite,
efficient service.

We were privileged to have as
our guest Mary Brown, Director of
the Theatres Branch of the Ministry
of Consumer and Commercial Rela-
tions and Chairman of the Ontaric
Board of Censors.

After giving a brief history
of the Board of Censors, Mrs. Brown
laid out in succinct terms the
Board's current mandate and empha-
sized that its members are very




largely devoted to the task of
classifying, not censoring, films
for PUBLIC screening. Regarding
the censorchip aspect of her job,
Mrs. Brown wished it to be known
that the Board is constantly en-
gaged in reassessing standards
of tolerance within the Ontario
community and each of the Board
members spends many hours annu-
ally in contact with the public.

In her capacity as Chair-
man of the Board, Mrs. Brown
has on a number of occasions
met with the international com-
munity on matters pertaining
to film censorship.

Before concluding her
powerful address Mrs. Brown
cited what she termed her litany:
a brief description of scenes
from films which she has per-
spnally reviewed and which
illustrate all too graphically
the degradation of human beings.

Given an audience largely
comprising librarians, Mrs. Brown
was unguestionably not preaching
to the converted; librarians are
well known for their stance
against censorship and, in ail
Tikelthood, many misgivings
Tingered after the meeting.
Monetheless Mrs. Brown gave US
all much food for thought during
her eloquent and compelling ad-
dress and during the guestion
and answer period that followed
the subject of the NFB's film
on pornography, Mot a Love Story,
was mentioned. It was suggested
that the film, which is available
for screening to groups, might

be shown at a future THLA meeting.
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The film, as most of you will
know, is extremely explicit and
may be gffensive to some members.
For that reason the Executive
would welcome your comments on
the subject; an alternative to
screening the film at a regularly
scheduled meeting of the 1984-85
year might be to arrange a sepa-
rate viewing evening. Please con-
tact Bev Brown, your incoming
President-Elect, or me to express
your views.

For those of you who were not
present on Monday evening I would
1ike again to say what a pleasure
it has been to serve as President-
Elect. Throughout 1983-84 I have
obviously had an enormous amount
of help from other members of the
Executive, and the support of many
of the members at large; for all
of this [ have been extremely grate-
ful and look forward to working
with you during 1984-85.

Jan Greenwood
President-Elect

THLA CONSTITUTION AMEMDMENTS

As a result of the change in the
membership year that was unanimous- |
ly approved at the meeting of March
20, the THLA constitution has been
amended as follows:

Page 2, Article IV, Section 2,
under the heading "Fees",
Amended to read:

Payments of the prescribed mem- 4
bership fees shall be deemed to ;
cover membership in the Associa-i
tion for one membership year. 3
The membarship year shall run i
from July 1 to June 30. ’

L




Page 7, Article IX, Section
1, under the heading "Fiscal
Year",

fmended to read:

The fiscal year of the Asso-
ciation shall end on the
thirtieth day of June.

Members are asked to make the
appropriate changes to their
personal copies of the constitu-
tion.

THLA UNION LIST OF PERIODICALS

The Toronto Health Libraries
Association: Union List of
Periodicals, 4th edition, 1984,
433 pages, is now available for
purchasel Please use the en-
closed form (don't forget to
include your name and library)
to order your copy(ies}; we
would appreciate prompt pay-
ment, as Dr. Fillery has a
hefty printing Bi11 from the

U of T Press. Since the cost
of first-class mail is approxi-
mately 52.50, please try to
make arrangements to pick up
your union 1ist at the Faculty
of Dentistry Library unless

you are on HPI.

This computer-produced list
has been a learning experience
for both Dr. Fillery and my-
self. There are a number of
"bugs" in this edition that.
should be eliminated in the
next (this, I promise you,
won't take two years to pro-
duce - we're aiming at an-
nual revisions). It would
have taken another couple

of months to edit the final
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copy and I didn't think that any-
one wanted to wait that additional
amount of time. I encourage all of
you to let me know (preferably in
writing} what you don't like about
the Union List, what you do 1ike,
and any constructive suggestions

on how to improve the next one.

When using the 4th edition, please
note that:

a) the numbers preceding ths peri-

.odical titles do not reflect the

exact number of titles in the union
list: this is intended o be an in-
dex for the computer to make addi-
tions and deletigns {older titles
were retained in the database from
the 3rd edition in case future
cooperating libraries owned them).

b) an entry runs from number to num-
ber, and occasionally, a holding
will appear beneath a "to" or "from"
antry

g.g. CALCIFIED TISSUE INTERHATIDN~1

AL, 27(1969)
M5H: 35- GSMH: 35- TWH: 27-

FROM CALCIFIED TISSUE RE-
SEARCH

UTh: 27-
Dentistry alsp owns this titla.

c) when "“the" falls anywhere other
than the initial word of a title,
it 75 used in filing, H.B. this is
different than in the 3rd edition
e.g. JOURNAL OF THANATOLOGY
JOURNAL OF THE ACADEMY OF
GEMERAL DENTISTRY
JOURMAL OF THE ACADEMY OF
REHABILITATIVE AUDIOLOGY

demad ek e e A O

d) when there was a change of title,




- libraries did not always split
their holdings, so it is necessary
to check "to" and "from" entries
to be sure that you are aware of
all the Tibraries that own the
title - the AMA ARCHIVES...titles
are particularly a problem in

this regard.

e} in very rare instances, an en-
try will have no holdings: this
is because a library either owns
the "to" or “from" title OR be-
cause they did not correctly
split their holdings and they

in fact own the title

e.g. AMA ARCHIVES OF NEUROLOGY,
1(1959)-2(1960)
FROM ARCHIVES OF NEUROLOGY

Several libraries listed under
ARCHIVES OF NEUROLOGY actually
do own AMA ARCHIVES 0OF MEURO-
LOGY but they did not split
their heldings properly.

I hope that 21l of this informa-
tion does not totally confuse
you. If you have any questions
about the Tist, feel free to
call me at 978-2796.

Susan Murray

NEWS FLASH

The L.G. Brayley Health Sciences
Library of the Mississauga Hospi-
+al would Tlike to announce that
effective May 22, you may dial
directly to the library at
848-7384. Members may wish to
note the change in their copy

of the THLA Unijon List.
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Executive 1984-85

Jan Greenwood, President
Library

Ontario Medical Association
240 St. George St.

Toronto, Ont. MSR 2P4
925-3264 ext.230

Bev Brown, President-Elect

Library

Canadian Memorial Chiropractic
College

1900 Bayview Ave.

Toronto, Ont. M4H 1AS

482-2340

Elizabeth Uleryk, Past President

Lynda Baker, Secretary

Reference, Health Sciences Library
McMaster University

1200 Main St. M.

Hamilton, Ont. L8N 375

525-9140 ext.2327

Catherine Weisenberger, Treasurser
William Boyd Library

Academy of Medicine

288 Bloor St. W.

Toronto, Ont. M55 1V8

954-7088

Mary Boite, Newsletter Editor

Library

Registered Nurses' Association of
Ontario

33 Price St.

Toronto, Ont. MW 172

923-3523 ext.15

Eva Gulbinowicz, Newsletter Editor
H. Ward Smith Library

Centre of Forensic Sciences

25 Grosvenor St.

Toronto, Ont. MFA 2R8

965-2561
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FACES & PLACES

CATHERINE WEISENBERGER and
husband PAUL HUNT welcomed
a son, STEPHEN PATRICK born
March 31, 1984.

CONFERENCE TROTTING

CHLA '84 TORONTO, JUKE 3 - 6

As noted by our outgoing
President. Elizabeth Uleryk,
the last year has been an
exciting and eventful time
for Toronto health science
librarians with many impor-
tant conferences taking
place here.

CHLA is a national conference
and as such a very important
one for us to attend, espe-
cially as we are the host
chapter of CHLA. Many people

affort to ensure that the
meeting is worthwhile and
well-remembered by all who
attend. But it isn't over
yet. Anyone who would like
to volunteer to help with
such duties as registration,
hospitality etc. are still
very welcome to do so by
calling Claire Callaghan

at 482-2340 ext.159, or ane
of the other Committee chairs.

And if you just haven't found
the time to register, please
do so right away.

THLA NEWS

have put in a lot of time and
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NOTE: The Conference Hotel is
the Ramada Hotel, 111
Carlton 5t., Toronto.
Hotel registration cards
are available from Carol
Morrison (926-4482) for
local members who wish to
stay at the Ramada during
the conference. YOU can
remain in the thick of the
action for $61.00 Single;
$67.00 Twin or $74.00
Ticapiicd

MAREKET PLACE

"Libraries and Resource Centres
in the Government of Ontarig"

3rd edition, is now available.
This useful reference tool can be

ourchased at the Ontario Government

Bookstore, 880 Bay S5it., for 35.00
per copy..

JOURMALS FOR DISTRIBUTION - FREE

- Just call Karen Cauch-Bontje at

the Addiction Research Foundation,
(595-6119) or leave a message for
her. A complete 1list is available
upon request. Such titles as

Lancet, Science and the MNew England

Journal of Medicine are included.
Pick-up is your responsibility.

FOR SALE:

1984 Cumulated Index Medicus (v.23)
[14 books]

Contact: Mona Kakoschke, Medical
Library, York-Finch General Hospi-
tal, 744-2583.

COMPUTER SEARCHIMG TERMIMALS -
Resource File is available from
Carol Morrison at the library of
tha Ontario Cancer Institute
(926-4482). If the Tocation is
changed we will advise you in the
Hews.
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CATHERINE WEISEMBERGER and
husband PAUL HUNT welcomed
a son, STEPHEN PATRICK born
March 31. 13%84.
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As noted by our outgoing
President, Elizabeth Uleryvk,
the last year has been an
exciting and eventful time
Tor Toronto heaith science
Tibrarians with many impaor-
tant conferences taking
place here.

CHLA is a national conference
and as such a very important
one for us to attend, espe-
cially as we are the host
chapter of CHLA. Many people

have put in a lot of fime and

affort to ensure that the
meeting is worthwhile and
well-remembered by all who
attend. But it isn't over
yet. Anyone who would like
to volunteer to help with
such duties as registration,
hospitality etc. are still
very welcome to do so by
calling Claire Callaghan

at 482-2340 ext.159, or one
of the other Committee chairs.

And if you just haven't found
the time to register, please
do so right away.
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NMOTE: The Conference Hotel is
the Ramada Hotel, 111
Carlton St., Toronto.
Hotel registration cards
are avajlable from Carol
Morrison (926-4482) for
Tocal members who wish to
stay at the Ramada during
the conference. Y0OU can
remain in the thick of the
action for $61.00 Single;
$67.00 Twin or $74.00
Traple:

MAREKEET PLACE

" ibraries and Resource Centres

in the Government of Ontario”

3rd edition, is now available.

This useful reference tool can be
purchased at the Ontario Government
Bookstore, 880 Bay St., for 35.00
per copy. .

JOURMALS FOR DISTRIBUTION - FREE

- Just call Karen Cauch-Bontje at
the Addiction Research Foundation, 1
(595-6119) or leave a message for §
her. A complete list is available
upon request. Such titles as H
Lancet, Science and the New Eng1and’
Journal of Medicine are included.
Fick-up is vour responsibility.
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FOR SALE:

1984 Cumulated Index Medicus (v.23)
(14 books)

Contact: Mona Kakoschke, Medical
Library, York-Finch General Hospi-
tal, 744-2583.

COMPUTER SEARCHING TERMINALS -
Resource File is available from
Carol Morrison at the library of
the Ontario Cancer Institute
(926-4482). If the location is
changed we will advise you in the
News .




